CANYONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

MEETING MINUTES
REGULAR SESSION 7:00 P.M.
TUESDAY, JUNE 18, 2018
REGULAR SESSION 
I. CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
Council President Braudt called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and all joined in the Pledge of Allegiance.
II.
ROLL CALL:

COUNCIL PRESENT:
 Councilors Braudt, Barton, Kovachy, Young, and Coleman. 

COUNCIL ABSENT:
Mayor Young, Councilor Boye’.
STAFF PRESENT:
Finance Deputy Recorder Bennett.
STAFF ABSENT:
Administrator/Recorder Evans.
III.
AGENDA REVIEW AND/OR ADDITIONS:

None.
IV.
CONSENT CALENDAR:
1. Approval of Minutes for the regular meeting on May 21, 2018 and special meeting June 4, 2018.
Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor Kovachy seconded a motion to approve the regular meeting minutes of May 21, 2018 with corrections and special meeting minutes of June 4, 2018.  All voted “yes”. The motion carried.  
V.
COUNCIL BUSINESS:
1. Sheriff’s Contract.

The City of Canyonville entered into an Intergovernmental Agreement with the Douglas County Sheriff’s Department to provide law enforcement for the citizens of Canyonville in 1998.  A new agreement was drafted in 2006 which has not been changed since then.  This year the Sheriff’s Office is proposing some changes to the contract.  
The biggest change is the addition of language under the services section which now provides the City with code enforcement opportunities for health, safety, and welfare issues.  This will allow the City to be able to enforce some of our ordinances.  The City will need to submit copies of the Ordinances they wish to have enforces and reach an agreement with the Sheriff’s Department on which Ordinances will be covered under this contract.  The two things they will not enforce is weed abatement or back yard burning.

This year the contract cost will not be increased.  The fee for this year is staying at $179,863.00.

Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor Young seconded a motion to authorize the Mayor to sign the new agreement for the Sheriff’s contract in the amount of $179,863.00.  All voted “yes”.  The motion carried.
2. Right of Way Use Request from Promise Natural Foods.

The City received a letter from Natasha Mazur requesting permission to place a 6’ wide 10’ to 12’ long booth on the undeveloped right of way on 5th Street.  Her proposal is to locate the booth on the North side of Promise Natural Foods and sell sandwiches, wraps, salads, soups, smoothies, frittatas, baked goods, coffee, and tea.  All food would be cooked and prepared within the kitchen of Promise Natural Foods.
The undeveloped portion of 5th Street is 10’ wide with parallel parking on the street but there are no sidewalks.  The right of way is only 10’ in width to the of the curb.  The only way this could be permitted without causing a safety concern is if the wall along 5th Street is a solid wall.  The window could be located at the end of the booth along Main Street.  Since the sidewalk on Main Street is 10’ wide it would provide sufficient room for customers to line up along the sidewalk.

Councilor Young asked if there is a water line in the right of way.  Public Works person verified there is a water line to the house behind Promise Natural Foods in the right of way.  The concern is if the water line happens to spring a leak, as it has in the past, the booth could be in the way for the line to be worked on.  Natasha assured the Council that the booth is on wheels and could be moved for any repairs to be done.
Councilor Coleman was also concerned that if the Council allows this booth in the right of way that other businesses may want to similar.  

In Natasha’s letter she is asking for this temporary permit for at least two years and possibly longer depending on how the remodeling goes.

Councilor Young suggested that the Councilor grant her a six-month temporary permit at which time the Council will revisit the matter and possibly grant a longer period for the permit.
Natasha was concerned that it may take three or four months just to get the booth and get it set up for opening.  Council agreed to give her a six-month temporary permit starting from the time she opens.
Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor Young seconded a motion to approve the permit request conditioned on the window being located on the Main Street side and no windows along 5th Street for a length of six-months from the time she opens, at which time Council with revisit the permit.  All voted “yes”.  The motion carried.
3. Location Release to Film a Documentary.
Reaves Washburn, Production Manager, for the Untitled Travel Channel, has submitted a request to film a historical documentary that explores lesser known characters and events in American History.  They will have a small crew of 8 people and 2 hosts for possibly interviewing local historians from the Canyonville area.  Authorizing the request could give the City some good publicity.
Councilor Kovachy moved, and Councilor Barton seconded a motion to authorize the Mayor to sign the location release.  All voted “yes”.  Motion carried.  

4. Donation Request from the American Legion.
The American Legion has asked the City to donate $25.00 for each flag they put up on main street in front of City Hall.  There are three flags along the front of City Hall, so we would be donating $75.00.  The City has $415.00 remaining in the current budget for donation.
Councilor Kovachy moved, and Councilor Young seconded a motion to approve the donation request of $75.00 from the American Legion.  All voted “yes”.  Motion carries
5. 2017 Small City Allotment Grant Agreement.
At the June 15, 2017 meeting the Council approved Resolution #653 authorizing the submittal of a Small City Allotment Grant for Pine Street from First Street through the intersection of Third Street.  The grant request was for the maximum amount of $50,000.00 with the City contributing $51,000.00 to complete the $102,000.00 project.
The City has received the grant and the agreement needs to be approved and signed.

Councilor Barton moved, and Councilor Braudt seconded a motion to approve the contract with Oregon Department of Transportation and authorize the Mayor to sign the document.  All voted “yes”.  Motion carried.
VIII.
REPORTS:
1. SHERIFF’S OFFICE

The new Sheriff’s contract was dropped off to Janelle today.  There were 97 calls for service this month with 26 being traffic stops, 4 subject stops at night, 7 criminal cases, 3 warrants served, 13 police reports, and 8 arrests.  
2. ADMINISTRATIVE REPORT
SUMMER HELP:  The summer help is doing an excellent job.  He repainted the floors and walls in the park bathrooms.
SEWER:  On April 26, 2018 Rob Siegrist, Frank Braudt, Janelle Evans, Steve Majors, Tyler Molatore, Jaime Norrington and Dale Richwine all met to discuss the results of the Value Engineering Report.  There were some good suggestions that helped avoid some potential problems.  
PARK:  Staff had Day and Night give us an estimate on running 220 volt electricity to the restrooms so we can install hand dryers.  The hand dryers themselves are about $250.00 each, but the big cost is to install the wiring.  Day and Nights verbal estimate was about $1,500.00 which is for labor only.  The hand towel system we have now is getting vandalized quite frequently.  They are constantly cutting the towels in half.  
WATER; Hill Drive pump station – The work is finally complete.  Because of the problems the City has incurred with the company they have agreed to reduce the cost by $1,000.00.
PLANNING:  The Planning Commission will be holding a meeting on May 23, 2018 to review a property line adjustment between ODOT and the Tribe.  The Tribe is purchasing the ODOT right of way to within two feet of the access road curb.
3. YMCA REPORT

None.
4. LIBRARY REPORT

Library report handed out to everyone.
IX.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:
1. Planning Commission Regular Session – Wednesday, June 13, 2018@ 7:00 p.m.
2. City Council Regular Session – Monday, July 16, 2018 @ 7:00 p.m.
X. 
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business Council President Braudt adjourned the meeting at 7:26 p.m.
Submitted by:




       

Approved by:
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Dawn Bennett, Finance Deputy Recorder


Frank Braudt, Council President
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